
3645 Benvoulin Road, Kelowna, B.C.  V1W 4M7 

Website: www.stcharlesgarnier.ca 

Pastor:  Fr. Gabriel  

Pastor’s direct line: 778-478-6288 

Office Manager:  Carmen Pryce  

Office Phone: (250) 860-6776 

Office e-mail: charlesgarnier@gmail.com 

Office hours: 9:00 am—2:00 pm 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE 

February 6, 2022 
 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time. 
 

Peter, James and John left everything,  
and followed Jesus. 

 

Luke 5 

CONTACT US: 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 

Mon Feb 7  8:30am Int. Carol Hagel 

Tue Feb 8  8:30am Int. Betty Ann Richard 

Wed Feb 9  8:30am 
 Raymond & Jean Fath 

Int. Betty Ann Richard 

Thu Feb 10 8:30am Int. Mary Ann Smithwick 

Fri Feb 11 8:30am  Ivan Mlikotic 

Sat   Feb 12 5:00pm  Cornelis & Maria Lute 

Sun Feb 13 

 8:30am  Reg Humphries 

10:30am  Ted van Zanten 

Dear Brothers & Sisters in the Lord! 
"Turning points in one's life" is a beautiful experi-
ence, which we wish to cherish, and hold on to for 
life. Mark Twain, a famous writer wrote: "Such and 
such incidents decisively changed the course of my 
life". That change brought about a turning point in 
my life. This week's scriptures speak about the 
'turning points' in the life of the Prophet Isaiah, Paul 
and Peter. Isaiah witnessed the glory of God. Paul 
experienced the mighty power of God on the Road to 
Damascus. Peter understood it in the bountiful catch 
of fish on the middle of the day. As we reflect the life 
changing moments of these stalwarts, we are given a 
chance to recognize the special occasion or the spec-
tacular activity that we have performed or achieved 
that has changed us completely to become a new 
being. 
The disciples of Christ were astounded when they 
witnessed the huge catch of fish. Isaiah was person-
ally transformed when he saw the glory of God. Saul 
became a new man/ new creature (2 Cor 5:14) when 
the dazzling light pulled him down from his horse 
back. He recognized that he had been blinded by the 
ideology that Christian movement should be abol-
ished from the face of the earth. But when he fell 
down, he felt enlightened and wrote "let the mind of 
my eye be opened" (Eph 1:17-18) Peter, a timid man, 
was totally overwhelmed when he saw the amazing 
catch of fish. 
God called them for a mighty work "Come after me, 
and I will make you fishers of people" (Mk1;18) God 
invited them because of their personal qualities & 
potentialities. These were people of good heart, who  

 
 
 

                                                                                               Continue on page 2… 

St. Charles Garnier Parish 

Next Week’s Readings 

1  Jeremiah—                 17:5-8 

2  1 Corinthians —         15:12, 16-20 

 Gospel  Luke —                       6:17, 20-26 

http://www.stcharlesgarnier.ca
mailto:charlesgarnier@gmail.com
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knew how to engage in diligent work having compassion 
for those who struggled to survive. These men cared for 
others with willing spirits and sprang into action willing-
ly. They made themselves available. God engaged them 
with His encouragement "Do not be afraid, from now on 
you will be catching people". They encountered God, at 
a certain point of their journey, and were deeply con-
vinced to stay with him, for their entire life. Paul wrote 
in 2 Cor 12:10 "When I am weak, then I am strong", be-
cause the power of Christ strengthens me. Mark Twain 
remarked, 'God's presence in our life' leads us to our 
turning point. 

Pope John Paul II reflected, 'soaking in the presence of 
God' leads people to this experience. Mother Teresa 
often said, 'allow God to interact with you'. People who 
allow themselves to be soaked in the Divine Presence 
are 'empowered, energized to do spectacular activities 
in life' despite their human limitations.  We may have 
the aspiration, desire and potentiality to perform great, 
mighty and wonderful or grandeous activities - but we 
are limited either in our knowledge, resource, skill or 
environment to articulate such spectacular activities. 
But when we allow God to interact with us, we would be 
able to recognize the life changing moments in our life. 
"But for the Grace of God, I could not have crossed the 
mighty world-famous Niagara Falls", pronounced (Dare 
Devil) Nick Wallanda, the man, who crossed it on 16th 
June 2012. "It's breathtaking and unbelievable!" May 
the good lord give us this spirit this week. 

Affectionately in Jesus! 

Gabriel 

GRIEF TO GRACE 

INDIGENOUS CONNECTIONS 

SCG—Guide to Giving           2021 

January 2 9 16 23 30 

Monthly Parish Collection Budget 41,500 41,500 41,500 41,500  

Collection/Sag/e-transfers 

received this month to date.  (*) 
4,096 8,588 13,588 18,740  

Average collection to date 4,096 4,294 4,645 4,685  

Sunday Collection only (*included ) 1,623 2,020 2,875 4,805  

FREEDOMS DOOR 

Grief to Grace (healing the wounds of abuse) retreat 
May 25-29, 2022.   
For more information visit our website 
or call Pam @ 250-255-7223.  

CWL 

Please plan to attend our General Meeting Tuesday, 
February 8th at 9:30 a.m. in the hall.  You must be pre-
pared to show proof of vaccination to gain entry.  We 
will be celebrating Valentine's Day with Valentine 
themed activities and goodies. 

Wear something red if you like!   

    

Hope to see you there!  

“We at Freedom’s Door wish to express our deep grati-
tude to all parishioners who delivered gifts under the 
Freedom’s Door Christmas tree. The gifts were plentiful 
and we were able to deliver a gift bag for each of our 64 
men on Christmas day. For many this was the first time 
in a long time that they experienced a sober, loving, 
joyful, family style Christmas.  Your generosity is help-
ing to bring hope, healing and wholeness to the lives of 
men struggling with addiction and mental health issues. 
Thank you and God bless you.”  

https://grief-to-grace-lsi.squarespace.com/


 

Roman Catholic Diocese of  

Nelson website:  

https://www.nelsondiocese.org/  

Holy Sacrifice of the Mass & Devotions  

Live stream click here 

St. Charles Garnier Parish 

http://stcharlesgarnier.ca/ 

Holy Sacrifice of the Mass is being 

live-streamed Sunday 8:30 

Livestream click here 

    

CHALICE NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS—DIOCESE OF NELSON 

News and Announcements from Dio-
cese of Nelson please click  here. 

 

For Canadian Conference of Catholic 
Bishops website click  here. 

2022—Donation envelopes are ready to pick up at the 
church foyer. 
If you are not able to find your envelope, please phone 
the office 250-860-6776. 
Please do not use your 2021 envelopes.  
Please do not grab any other envelopes with out your 
name. 
 

2022— envelopes number has changed. 
 

If you wish to donate by e-transfer please use the fol-
lowing email for direct deposit on St. Charles Garnier 
Bank Account: 
etransfer.SCGK@nelsondiocese.org 
For special donations please add a comment ex: Mary 
Mother of God. 
 

For pre-authorized debits (SAG) please contact the 
office. 
 

RACHEL’S VINEYARD 2022—ENVELOPES 

ABORTION HEALING RETREAT: Many women, men, 
couples & relatives who have had an abortion 
experience, suffer emotional & spiritual pain, afraid to 
reveal their deep secret. We invite you to come on a 
Rachel’s Vineyard Weekend Retreat where you will 
receive God’s mercy, compassion & grace replacing 
shame, guilt, anger, & grief. Registering now. 
Confidentiality assured. 
www.rachelsvineyardkelowna.com  

info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 

250 -762-2273  

https://www.nelsondiocese.org/
https://springfieldfuneralhome.ca/mass/
http://stcharlesgarnier.ca/
https://www.springfieldfuneralhome.ca/charles/
https://www.nelsondiocese.org/apps/news/
https://www.cccb.ca/
mailto:etransfer.SCGK@nelsondiocese.org
http://www.rachelsvineyardkelowna.com/
mailto:info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com


If the death of a loved one has left you searching for God 
in your grief, we are here to help. 

  

Grieving with Great Hope is a Christ-centered grief sup-
port group with an approach rooted in the traditions and 
teachings of the Catholic Church.  It uses prayer, scrip-
ture, reflection activities, faith sharing and fellowship to 
help you find Christ's consolation in your grieving. 
 

Our 2022 Winter Session will run for 10 weeks, each 
Wednesday, 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm from January 26th to 
March 30th, 2002  Sessions will be held in the Immacu-
late Conception Parish Hall.  
  
If Grieving with Great Hope is for you or if you wish to 
learn more or to register, call ICC parish office 
(250.762.3910) or email Deacon Rod Attwell: 
rod.attwell@nelsondiocese.org   
 
**Registration is required to ensure that a partici-
pant booklet and seat is available for you.    
Note:  There are no fees for the sessions, participant 
booklet or journal.  

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS—SSVP 

Prayer for Vocations to the Vincentian Family - Lord, we 
ask that you bless our Society by continuing to call men 
and women to serve you as full members of the Society 
of Saint Vincent de Paul. We remember that many years 
before Vatican II called forth the vocation of the laity, 
Blessed Frederic Ozanam and his companions recog-
nized their vocation and so became our founders and 
examples. We pray for an increase in membership for 
our Conferences. Help us to seek and find those you 
have called. Help us to encourage them and invite them 
to join us in serving the poor with love, respect, justice 
and joy. We ask this through Jesus our brother, Amen. 

OZANAM 

Are you looking for a way to re-engage 
with life, get out of yourself, meet people 
from a new context, broaden horizons that 
seem to be getting narrower?  And do all 
this while opening up to the spiritual di-
mensions of service?  Ozanam Recovery 

House is looking for new board members as we carry on 
the work of supporting men in recovery from substance 
abuse.  We are creative, involved people from various 
backgrounds; we formulate strategic plans to enhance 
programs for the men and engage in promotion, fund-
raising and other activities to improve the lives of those 
struggle with addictions.  Ozanam Recovery House offers 
a program of up to two years’ live-in support in a fully 
staffed facility, with access to trauma counselling, urban 
farming, life-skills funding, and especially, intensive, 
effective recovery experiences oriented to leading a 
good and wholesome life.  Please consider joining your 
talents to this remarkable group.  If you have been look-
ing for a way to give back to our community - especially 
in these hard times, here is one!  We meet, by Zoom 
these days, at 7:00 on the 4th Thursday of the month.   
Give us a call at 250-762-HOPE (4673) or email:  
hope1@recoverykelowna.ca 
For your sake and for the sake of others.  
Ozanam Recovery House is an 18-bed facility which op-
erates under the guidance of its founders:  the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul of Central Okanagan.  As such it 
shares in the ideals of the international Society which 
aims to: 
·  See Christ in anyone who suffers 
·  Come together as a family 
·  Have personal contact with the poor 
·  Help in all possible ways. 

PILGRIMAGE OF FAITH 

Heartfelt thanks to the generous parishioners of St. 
Charles Garnier who donated to help us reach our Pil-
grimage of Faith financial goal for 2021! 

In fact, we EXCEEDED our goal and raised a total of 

$99,061.92.... how incredibly wonderful. 
We received a rebate of 28,911.92 

2022 forms are available at the foyer, feel free to pick 

up one! 
 

Do not neglect to do good and to share what you have, 
for such sacrifices are pleasing to God.  Hebrews 13:16  

mailto:rod.attwell@nelsondiocese.org
mailto:hope1@recoverykelowna.ca


ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Grad Class of 2022 is hosting an online version of 

the annual tradition of the Grad Show. Purchase tick-

ets, show snacks, and wine by calling the school office. 

250-762-2730. 100% of the proceeds go to offset the 

cost of the grad retreat, ceremony, banquet, and schol-

arships. We are still collecting bottles of wine and spir-

its as well as silent auction donations for this event as 

well. More details can be found here. 

 

1. Please adhere to the B.C Health Protocols while 

attending Church Services at St. Charles Garnier Par-

ish.  

Masks covering your nose and mouth are mandatory 

for all Faithful, above 12 years of age. Kindly remove 

the Mask for the Reception of Communion / Eucha-

rist only. On receiving the Eucharist, consume it im-

mediately and do not walk away with it to the pews. 

All are encouraged to receive the Eucharist in the 

Palm of their hands.  

Parishioners are encourage to come with their per-

sonal mask when they attend church services. 

2. Entry into Our Parish Hall, either for a short 

meeting or gathering is Restricted for those who are 

Double Vaccinated only. Everyone entering the Parish 

Hall has to pass through the Vaccine Passport check 

with the Parish Secretary. (A file of your Vaccine Pass-

port will be maintained in the Parish archives) Since 

safety is our high priority in our premise, we are una-

ble to have any type of Fellowship until further clarifi-

cations from the B.C Health. 

3. Could you please consider assisting the Care Home 

Ministry this year. Our Parish has a vast area, and all 

the Care Homes in our Parish limits need Communion 

Ministers. If you are interested in this ministry, kindly 

stop and ask Fr. Gabriel. 

4. Our Parish will Celebrate the World Day of the Sick 

with Sacramental Anointing on all our Weekend Ser-

vices next week. (12th February, Saturday 5:00 PM 

and 13th February, Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 AM) Kindly 

inform your friends and families and avail this won-

derful chance. 

5. The Synodal Questionnaire is available for all. If 

anyone interested may get one either from the Foyer 

or via, internet from the parish Office. Everyone is 

encouraged to return the answered synodal copies 

for compilation before the 25th of February 

2022.6.Volunteers needed for all our Parish Minis-

tries. Your participation is very much solicited to 

strengthen our Community Participation. Never feel 

left out. Only goodwill is required. No need to have 

any special skills or talents. Certainly God will em-

power everyone with His Power to do His Work. If 

you wish you may stop by Fr.Gabriel and talk to him 

about your interest.  

IRHS 

IMMACULATA CLASS OF 2022 WINE AUCTION 
The Immaculata Regional H.S. Graduation Committee is 
hosting the “Grapes for Grads Wine Auction” to offset 
the cost of the grad retreat, ceremony, banquet, and 
scholarships. We are gratefully accepting bottles of com-
mercially produced wine or spirits to be auctioned off 
later in February. Bottles can be dropped off at Immacu-
lata on KLO or at the church office by February 7th. 
Thank you for your ongoing support of our school. 
  

IRHS GRAD SHOW FUNDRAISER 

https://www.immaculatakelowna.ca/post/mark-your-calendars-for-february-17th-2022


FORMED 

From Jean Delannoy, one of France's foremost filmmak-
ers, comes this top quality feature film production of the 
story of St. Bernadette and the apparitions of Our Lady 
of Lourdes. Actress Sydney Penny gives a beautiful per-
formance as Bernadette, and the rest of the cast is 
equally superb. Also stars Roland Lesaffre and Michele 
Simonnet. It is highly recommended by the Vatican as a 
"sensitive portrayal of a very moving story that deserves 
a wide audience." Shot on location in France with out-
standing cinematography and a beautiful music score, 
this is the film that was chosen to be shown daily at the 
shrine in Lourdes. 

Provides amazing content 24/7 for you to learn and 
grow in your faith. 

Enjoy a free subscription:  
stcharlesgarnier.formed.org  

Don’t have an account? Click on Register and enter 
your email and create a password. 

Please contact Nicole Horsman at: 
nicolehorsman@telus.net  

if you have any further questions about  
Formed.org 

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 

Catholic Schools' Week  

January 30 to February 5, 
2022 

 
 

Today we begin observance of Catholic Schools’ Week 

across the province of British Columbia. On March 19, 

2021, the fifth anniversary of his Apostolic Exhortation, 

Pope Francis has inaugurated the Year “Amoris Laetitia” 

on the joy and beauty of familial love, which will con-

clude on June 22, 2022. This year's Catholic Independ-

ent Schools theme is One Family, One Hope in Christ and 

together, with over 22,000 students enrolled in 79 Cath-

olic schools throughout the province, we celebrate the 

ways Catholic schools create environments where our 

Catholic story is shared and celebrated.  

The Nelson Diocese currently enrolls 1196 students in 7 

schools located in Penticton, West Kelowna, Kelowna, 

Trail, Nelson, and Cranbrook.  During this special week 

student learning will be highlighted, our many accom-

plishments will be celebrated, and we honor all those 

staff members, parents, Council and Parent Group 

members, and pastors, who have contributed to our 

schools’ level of excellence. These activities will indeed 

look somewhat different than in past years due to the 

COVID-19 restrictions. 

Our sincere thanks are extended to the many parishion-

ers throughout the diocese for their ongoing support of 

Catholic Education through volunteer activities, dona-

tions, financial assistance.  We continue to ask for your 

prayers for our schools, our parishes, and our Diocese. 

Feel free to visit the Nelson Diocesan Schools' website 

for more information 

about the schools of the 

diocese (www.cisnd.ca).  

World Day of the Sick  

February 11, 2022 

  

stcharlesgarnier.formed.org
mailto:nicolehorsman@telus.net
https://formed.org/


KIDS CORNER 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time (C)  

Luke 5 



Would you like to be contacted by one of our parish groups? 

 

CWL        Music      

Knights of Columbus    Reader    

St. Vincent de Paul       Usher             

WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS!        
Please complete this form and leave it in the collection basket or at the Parish Office.   

Name (s):______________________________________________________       New Parishioner:      Information Change:  

Address: ___________________________________________________________________ Postal Code: __________________  

Phone: ______________________________________________  Email: _____________________________________________  

 

 

 

 

 

 

You may also register on-line @  

www.stcharlesgarnier.ca where you can   

sign up for the bulletin to be emailed to you each week. 

Would you like to pick up Sunday Offertory Envelopes from 

the ledge in the foyer next week?         Yes No  
The label will have your name on it, the number identifies you and a 

tax receipt will be sent to you at the address that you  registered 

with. 

CANADIAN FOOD FOR CHILDREN. . . Penticton-Linda . . . . . 250-493-0816  
CLUBHOUSE DAYCARE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . .250-860-4393 
CREIGHTON MODEL FERTILITY CARE  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-491-1088 
DIOCESE OF NELSON—Catholic Pastoral Centre . . . . . . . .250-448-2725 
ELIZABETH SETON HOUSE OF PRAYER . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .250-764-4333 
FREEDOM’S DOOR  . . . . . . . freedomsdoor@shaw.ca. . . . . . 250-717-0472  
GRIEF TO GRACE . . . . . . . . . www.GrieftoGrace.org . . . . . . . .250-870-8517 
KELOWNA RIGHT TO LIFE .  kelownarighttolife@hotmail.com. 250-870-4103 
OZANAM HOUSE . . . .hope@ozanamhouse.com . . . . 250-762-4673(HOPE) 
PREGNANCY CARE CENTRE . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-763-2112 
RACHEL’S VINEYARD . . .  info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com  . . .250-762-2273 
REACH OUT YOUTH COUNSELLING  & FAMILY SERVICES  250-763-7892 
                                                  reachoutokanagan@gmail.com  

Please remember: 

OUR CHURCH IS A    SCENT-FREE ZONE! Avoid wearing perfume,   

after-shave or heavily scented  personal care products 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING ITEMS TO BE INCLUDED IN THE BULLETIN IS THURSDAY NOON. 





CHILDREN  

Name (s) D.O.B.— (yyyy/mm/dd) 

  

  

  

  

If you wish to become involved contact the Parish Office . . . . . . . . . . 250-860-6776 
 
Children’s Liturgy . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Allison Knitting. . . . . . . 778-477-3790 
Eucharistic Ministers . . . .. . . . . . . .  Dave Crane. . . . . . . . . . 250-861-4085 
Catholic Moms Connect Group  . .   Abbey  . .  . . . . . .. . . . . 250-899-4384 
Music . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  JoAnn Young. . . . . . . . . 250-317-8965 
Readers. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Sr. Nancy . . . . . . . . . .  . 250-808-9805 
Sacristans . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brenda Korby . . . . . . . . 250-859-0840 
Safe Environment Coordinator . . .  Jeremy Orr - jeremy@digitcontracting.ca  
Ushers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . George Jarrouj - georgejarrouj@ymail.com 
Pilgrimage of Faith . . . . . .  . . . . . . . .  Rhonda Sali 
Development and Peace . . . . .  . . . . Karen Krout—karenjkrout@gmail.com  
Campus Ministry - (Kelowna Catholic Collective) email: ubco.focus@gmail.com 

CONTACT NUMBERS PARISH ORGANIZATIONS 

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE 
Meet second Tuesday of the month at 9:30 am 
Contact: . . . . . . . . . . . . . Diane Cey  . . . . . . . . .  .  .  .  .  250-868-9636 
Membership inquiries:  . Betty Ann Richard bettyannrichard@gmail.com  

FR. PANDOSY 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY—Knights of Columbus 
Meet third Sundays of the month at 2:00 pm 
Inquiries . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Gino Servedio. . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-764-3182 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS     www.stcharleskoc.com 
Meet second Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm.   
Grand Knight: . .  . . . . . . Jarrod Stocker. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-869-2219 
                                 Email: jjstocker@shaw.ca 
  
  ST. PEREGRINE PRAYER CIRCLE  (An Apostolate of The Little Flowers of 
Saint Francis Fraternity of the Secular Franciscan Order). 
St. Peregrine is recognized as the Patron Saint of Cancer Patients and Other illnesses. St. 
Peregrine's Feast Day is celebrated on May 4. If you have friends/family members with 
cancer or other illnesses we will add them to our list and pray for them & their family dai-
ly.  We meet once a month and pray together. 
All are welcome to join us.  Also, once a month we offer Mass Intentions for the St. Pere-
grine prayer list.  
Contact :Christine Reeves, OFS. 250-575-2043 E-mail: breevesac@shaw.ca  

SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER - “The Little Flowers of St. Francis Fraternity” 
will be returning to St. Charles when we re-open. 
SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT de PAUL. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 250-860-2536 
Meet second and fourth Wednesdays at 9:00 am 
First Sunday of each month—SSVP donations 
SSVP Donations-Vehicle, RV & Trailer- Keith :250-300-1062 

MINISTRY COORDINATORS PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Pastor—Fr. Gabriel 
Chair—Bernie Schneider 
Liturgy—Sr. Nancy Hurren 
Financial—Kevin Schmidt  
Maintenance—Marie Cameron 
SSVP—Arnie Schneider 
K of C—Duncan Boyczuk  
CWL—Deborah Cloutier  
Outreach—Stephen Horsman 

http://www.stcharlesgarnier.ca
mailto:freedomsdoor@shaw.ca
mailto:www.GrieftoGrace.org
mailto:kelownarighttolife@telus.net
mailto:hope@ozanamhouse.com
mailto:info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com
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mailto:bettyannrichard@gmail.com
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